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March 6, 2025

Honorable City Council Members
The City of Mount Vernon
Mount Vernon, New York
(Through the Office of the Mayor)

Re:  Request for Mayor to Enter into Contract with Bonanza Contracting

Dear Honorable City Council Members,

I am writing to respectfully request that the Honorable City Council enact legislation that will enable the
Mayor to enter into a contractual; agreement with Bonanza Contracting LLC for the necessary renovations
and alterations to the Mount Vernon Police Department’s A.W.A.R.E. room areas. These renovations
included the demolition of walls, relocation of several doors, and installation of new framing, insulation,
and drywall. Bonanza Contracting was contacted for these services after the careful evaluation of several
qualified MWBE General Contractors.

The total associated cost for these services is $29,458.00.

Funding for these renovations and repairs is available via general budget code A1620.414 — Building
Maintenance: Repairs to Plant & Equipment.

Damani L. Bush J

Commissioner of Public Works

DB/Ip

Cc:  Building Maintenance Supervisor
Bonanza Contracting LLC

Respectfully,

“The Jewel of Westchester”



